Administrative Staff Council Meeting

December 5, 2000
Members present:
F. Applegate, (R. Applegate), Boyles, Buford, Correro, Ervin, Fioranelli, Giger, R. Houston, T. Houston, Jackson,  Latour, J. Marquis, L. Marquis, Mullins, Papian, Poe, (Roberts), Ross, Stevens, Sweet, Watson

I. Call to Order

The December meeting of the Administrative Staff Council was called to order by Chair Kevin Stevens at 9:30 a.m. in Union 305.

II. Minutes

Minutes from the November meeting were distributed.  Linda Ross was present at the November meeting and should be added to the minutes.  The minutes were approved as edited.

III. Legislative Update

Dr. Leroy Morganti reported on the current budget concerns.  He began with some history of how we came to this point.  Revenue in the state of Mississippi is up.  Past growth had been at a rate of 7% and spending/budgets were based on that 7% growth.  At this point, the growth rate has dropped to 3-4%.  

Universities survived the first round of cuts.  The law says that after four months, the Governor must review tax income and determine if additional cuts are required.  This will occur in February.  We have to be prepared for these cuts.  

When the legislative budget committee made its recommendations for budgets for 2001-2002, higher education took a 14% cut.  This was attributed in part to the commitment for teacher pay raises.    This is a 14% cut of state appropriated funds, not of the entire budget.  State appropriated funds make up about 2/3 of Delta State’s budget.  This would be about a $3 million cut.  There is a slight chance if tax revenue picks up, the 14% cut would not be required.  There is a strong possibility of a tuition increase for 2001-2002.

We will have to looks at the things we do that do not have a good return.  Size of classes may have to change.  Part time faculty will be strongly looked at.  Personnel could be affected.  Things don’t look much better for the next two to three years.

IV. Officer’s Report

The MASCO meeting has still not been rescheduled.  

Staff Council will be holding a Legislative Day on December 13 at 3:00.  It is scheduled for the Simmons room at the Alumni House.  SGA officers and the faculty senate will be invited.  All staff are invited and encouraged to attend.    At this time Linda Coleman, Charlie Capps, John Mayo, and Willie Simmons will attend.

V. Committee Reports

Marshall Cole of the Telecommunications office was selected as Employee of the Month.   

VI. Regular Business

Because of the increase in the cost of utilities and the current budget concerns, you may notice a difference in the temperature of your work area.  Currently there is no standard for temperature settings.  It can range from 70-75 degrees across campus.  68 degrees will now be the standard campus wide.  The use of electric heaters across campus should be discontinued.  

VII. Announcements

The DSU retiree Christmas Party will be held Thursday from 3:00-4:00.  Peter Pan will be at the BPAC on Wednesday and Thursday.  Buses will be going to UNA for the National Championship football game.  You can get tickets for the game from the athletic office.  The game will be 1:00 Saturday and will be televised on ESPN.

Vicki Fioranelli asked that all new members introduce themselves to the group.

VIII. Adjournment to Committees

The meeting was adjourned to committee at 10:35 a.m.

